
	 When:	 7:00 p.m. 	
	 	 Monday, March 1, 2010 
	 Where:	 Hyde Park United 	
	 	 Methodist Church	
	 	 4001 Speedway
	 Who:	 YOU and your neighbors
	 Note:	 HPNA general meetings usually 	
	take place on the first Monday of each month.
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	 Dual Language Program at Ridgetop:  
Joaquin Gloria III, Principal, 
Ridgetop Elementary School.

	 Foundation Communities Projects:  
Christopher Alberts, Volunteer 
and Special Projects Coordinator, 
Foundation Communities.

	 It’s My Park! Day.
	 Homes Tour.

HPNA General Meeting  
Agenda for March 1st

Continued on page 20

2010 Homes Tour	
Takes Shape	

 see page 2

Local Historic District	
Updates/Articles 	

see pages 4 and 5

Historic, indeed! Original photo on which HPNA logo is based. (Photo courtesy of Linalice 
Carey, long-time Hyde Parker and founder of the Hyde Park Theatre). See Local Historic District 
articles, pps. 4 and 5.

Mark Your Calendars:  
It’s My Park! Day 2010 
Saturday, March 6th, 1-5 pm 

On Saturday, March 6th, from 
1-5 p.m., we will continue to im-
prove the park by spreading 
mulch, removing invasive plant 
species and debris, aerating and 
fertilizing the field, beautifying the 
interior pool areas, spiffing up the 
playscape, and generally making 
Shipe Park a better place.

HOW TO VOLUNTEER
You can help build upon last 

year’s successful efforts by regis-
tering to volunteer online on the 
Austin Parks Foundation Web site 
at: <www.austinparks.org>. You 
may also contact Alison Young, the 
2010 Shipe It’s My Park! Day 	

As part of Austin Parks Foundation’s It’s My Park! Day, 
Hyde Park neighbors, friends, and volunteers from 

around the city will participate in the fourth annual clean-
up and landscaping day at Shipe Park located at 44th and 
Avenue F. Last year, about 150 volunteers from ages 3 to 86 
joined in the fun to improve our park.

Heritage Tree 
Ordinance Wins 
Passage!
The Austin City Council spoke 

with one voice February 10, 
2010, in unanimously adopting a 
new Heritage Tree Ordinance to 
offer greater protections to those 
trees that make the most valuable 
— and irreplaceable—contribu-
tions to our environment and 
quality of life. The new ordinance, 
for which enforcement and mit-
igation provisions remain to be 
strengthened and recommended to 

Continued on page 3
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Solar Photovoltaics <www.
tinyurl.com/b5qe8>: Purchase 
and install solar photovoltaic electric 
systems.

Solar Water Heater <www.
tinyurl.com/2gfhe8>: Install a cost-
effective alternative heating solution. 

More information on these 
along with additional rebates 
and incentives can be seen on the 
website at: www.austinenergy.com 
<www.tinyurl.com/2v7r9a>.

In addition, Austin Energy 
offers free home-energy improve-
ments to customers with low to 
moderate incomes. Austin Energy 
can provide materials for and 
installation of:

• Attic insulation
• Minor duct repair and sealing
• Caulking around plumbing 

penetrations

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association
P. O Box 49427 • Austin, TX 78765

http://www.austinhydepark.org

— HPNA Officers/Steering Committee —
President  
• David Conner• daypaycon@yahoo.com .............................. 627-0813
Co-Vice Presidents 
• Cynthia Majors Lyons • majorslyon@homesinaustin.net ... 407-8080 
• Lisa Harris • Ljharrisus@yahoo.com................................... 467-2504
Co-Secretaries • Denise Girard • dmgirard@grandecom.net................ 
• Sally Robey • hotelrobey@aol.com............................... 956-536-1544
Co-Treasurers • Carol Jackson • caroljackson@austin.rr.com  
I Jay Aarons • ijaarons@aol.com • PO Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Additional Steering Committee Members: • Dorothy Richter • Stan 
Kozinzky • Wanda Penn • Kent Rosivi • Paula Rhodes • Mark Fishman

HPNA Committee/Task Forces (w/chairs)
AISD • Ann S. Graham, 3815 Ave H..............................................458-8096
Alley Coordinator • Carol Burton, skywash@austin.rr.com........................
Austin Neighborhoods Council Rep. • Lisa Harris, ljharrisus@yahoo.com
Beautification 	..................................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Children’s Programs • ....................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Church/Neighborhood Liaison • Niyata Spelman, 3802 Ave. F.	459-8349
Communications/Web • Robin Silberling, robin@wcook.org......452-1783
Crime & Safety • Carol Welder, cjwelder@msn.com...................459-6205
Development Review  
Catherine Moore, chmoore@austin.rr.com ....................................569-1047
Finance • Nick Van Bavel, nvb123@yahoo.com..........................................
Graffiti Patrol ..................................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Homes Tour • Barbara Gibson, bg@ghrdlaw.com........................................
Membership • Jim & Eileen Genevro, jgenevro@earthlink.net....401-3803
Neighborhood Planning • Karen McGraw, 4315 Ave. C .............459-2261
Local Historic District • Lorre Weidlich, lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com	
Shipe Park • 	 Mark Fishman, mlfishman@gmail.com................656-5505
Sidewalks • Michelle Lee, michelle_lee7@hotmail.com..............................
Social • Deaton Bednar, deatonbednar@grandecom.net...............................
Tree Preservation • JP Moore, johnpaulmoore@austin.rr.com ....789-7025
Triangle Development • Cathy Echols, 4002 Ave. C....................206-0729
Zoning • Dorothy Richter, 3901 Ave. G.........................................452-5117

Pecan Press
The Pecan Press is published monthly

by the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association in Austin, Texas.
Note: Each month’s ad and editorial deadline is 

the 15th of month preceding publication.

Editor
Grant Thomas 450-0464 <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>

Associate Editor
Sarah Sitton 459-4530 207 E. 39th St.

Poetry Editor
Nancy Taylor Day 892-0127 <poemmom@gmail.com>  

4001 Duval (Salon) 78751

Crime & Safety Chairman 
Carol Welder <cjwelder@msn.com>

Production Manager/Advertising Director
Robert M. Farr 731-0617 <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>

Mail Ad Payments to:  
Carol Jackson. P.O. Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765

Mail Ad Artwork to:
Robert M. Farr <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>
7500 Chelmsford Dr. Austin,TX 78736

Distribution Coordinator
Rimas Remeza • 4105 Ave. F • 371-3158 

 <rimasx@yahoo.com>

Area Coordinators
North of 45th/West of Duval • Pam Dozler......................... 458-8927
North of 45th/East of Duval • Jay Gerard & Carrie Laughlin 	371-1546
South of 45th/West of Speedway • Robert Morris & Kathryn Kotrla...	
	  .................................................................................. 371-7246
South of 45th/East of Speedway • Martha Campbell.......... 452-2815

Contributors
Glen Alyn, Candy Gray Becker, Cynthia Beeman, Laurence Becker, Deaton 
Bednar, Mary Collins Blackmon, George Bristol, Chris Brown, Sharon 
Brown, Lewis Brownlow, Kathryn Bryn, Mark Burkhardt, Amon Burton, 
Martha Campbell, Inga Marie Carmel, Josephine Casey, Nicole Caspers, 
Kitty Clark, Betsy Clubine, Elsy Cogswell, Carol Cohen Burton, William 
Cook, Susan Crites Krumm, Celeste Cromack, Rob D’Amico, Herb Dickson, 
Avis Davis, Don Davis, Pam Dozler, Russell Duke, Cathy Echols, Carla 
Feldpausch Siegle, Mark Fishman, Merle Franke, Gregory Free, Larry 
Freilich, Eugene George, Mary Carolyn George, Barbara Gibson, Larry 
Gilg, Susan Gilg, Ann S. Graham, Carolyn E. Grimes, Anne Hebert, Rachel 
Hector, Ben Heimsath, Albert Huffstickler, Cynthia Janis, Liz Jones, Barbara 
Kelly, John Kerr, Susan Kerr, Bo Kersey, Susan Kirk, Mike Kintner, Dennis 
Lensing, Jeff Lewis, Karen McGraw, Sharon Majors, Jason Mann, Libby 
Malone, Alan Marburger, Peter Maxson, Brook Meggs, Elaine Meenehan, 
Fred Meredith, Susan Moffat, John Paul Moore, Patty Mora, Jack Nokes, 
Jill Nokes, Wren Nokes Willeford, Wanda Penn, Cecil Pennington, Peter 
Pfeiffer, Dorothy Richter, Walter Richter, Kristen De La Rosa, Steve 
Sadowsky, Mary Lou Serafine, Sheree Scarborough, Jaime Shimkus, 
Cathy Short, Sarah Sitton, Thad Sitton, Clay Smith, Niyianta Spelman, 
Jenna Stephens, Julie Strong, Kathleen Strong, Debbie Trammell, Rollo 
Treadway, Lao Tzu, Jennifer Vickers, Katie Vignery, Sandra Villalaz-
Dickson, Lorre Weidlich, Adam Wilson, Hanna Wiseman Jacobs, Joe 
Wiseman, Hermelinda Zamarripa.

From the President’s Desk:

—	 David Conner	
HPNA President	
<daypaycon@yahoo.com>

Energy Conservation, Anyone? Everyone!

Hello Hyde Park Neighbors! As winter passes, then spring, summer, it may be beneficial to present some of 
Austin Energy’s Green Building Program incentives and rebates for homeowners.

Some of the popular rebates and 
incentives are: 

Home Performance with 
ENERGY STAR® Rebate <www.
tinyurl.com/5kbk9>: Up to $1575 
in rebates for air conditioning, attic 
insulation, solar screens, caulking, 
and weatherstripping; bonus rebates 
up to $650.

Air Conditioning <www.
tinyurl.com/abq3c>: Replace air 
conditioner, window unit, heat pump, 
or water heater.

• Weather stripping around 
doors

• Solar screens
I surely hope, as we all 

probably do, the Summer of 2010 
will not be as brutal as last year!

I’d also like to mention that the 
2010 Hyde Park Historic Homes 
Tour plans are gearing up. The 
committee will be seeking out 
volunteers soon, so look for more 
information on this.

Hope to see you at the March 
neighborhood meeting!

Hyde Park 
Homes Tour 2010
The 2010 Hyde Park Homes 

Tour is set for Fathers’ Day 
weekend, June 19 and 20.  We have 
secured some of our homes and 
the Austin State Hospital to be 
part of the tour.  In addition to our 
homes, this year we are adding the 
element of Hyde Park gardens.  If 
there is a special or unique gar-
den that you think you should be 
part of this part of the tour, please 
contact Barbara Gibson at <bee-
gee4110@gmail.com>.  Those of 
you who have volunteered in the 
past, please consider helping with 
this, our largest fundraising event, 
again this year.  It is a tremendous 
opportunity to give back to our 
neighborhood, meet other Hyde 
Park residents, and learn about our 
shared history. Please help us to 
make it a success once again!

—	 Barbara Gibson, 2010 
Homes Tour Chair
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Send in your articles, letters, and photos (but not your 
poetry*) by the 15th of each month to:

	 Editor, Pecan Press
	 4106 Avenue F
	 Austin, TX 78751
	 <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>

*Send your poems to: 
	 Nancy Taylor Day
	 4001 Duval
	 Austin 78751
	 <poemmom@gmail.com>

We Welcome Your Submissions to Pecan Press

Note: The Pecan Press will not publish unsigned/unattributed poetry. All poems (even if written under a pen 
name) must carry a name and address or phone number for identification and verification purposes.

Please enclose a self-addressed, 
stamped envelope for return of your 
materials.

HPNA Membership Info

All memberships expire on September 30th 
of each year. 

�
Membership in HPNA is open to all 
residents aged 18 years or older who reside 
within the boundaries of Hyde Park or 
within 300 feet of the designated 
boundaries.  

�
New members, and members who lapse in 
dues for over six months, are eligible to 
vote at HPNA meetings 30 days after 
receipt of dues.

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association Enrollment         2009-10 Membership

Name  ______________________________________________ Phone ___________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________                                                                                

   I wish to be notified via email of HPNA meetings and events.

Email ____________________________________________________

Dues (per person)

  Standard - $5/year       Senior Citizen- $1/year

  New Member       Renewing Member

Payment:    Check        Cash  Date ____________

All memberships expire on September 30th of each year.  

Bring to an HPNA 
meeting, or send to: 

HPNA Membership
P.O. Box 49427
Austin, Texas  78765

Make checks payable to HPNA.   

Continued on page 8

the council by the Planning Commission, will require 
administrative variance requests before trees with a 
diameter of greater than 24 inches in a list of native 
species can be removed. And the proposed removal 
of trees of these species with a single trunk diameter 
of greater than 30 inches will require a public hearing 
before the land use commission.

Adoption of the ordinance marked the culmina-
tion of four years of steadfast leadership from Mayor 
Lee Leffingwell. The Mayor duly acknowledged 
the essential role of his aide, Nancy Williams, who 
worked tirelessly with Hyde Park and other neigh-
borhood and environmental groups to develop the 
ordinance. Hyde Park remembers that it was then-
Councilman Leffingwell who stepped forward in 
January 2006 to help outraged central city neighbors 
in Hyde Park, Hancock and Eastwoods neighbor-
hoods stop an ill-advised and over-reaching effort by 
Austin Energy to unnecessarily remove or radical-
ly alter trees that were anywhere near its overhead 
electrical lines. Leffingwell’s efforts led to forma-
tion of the Tree Task Force chaired by neighbor and 
now-Hancock Neighborhood Association President 
Carolyn Palaima in February 2006, and to recommen-
dations for strengthening Austin’s landmark Tree 
Protection Ordinance.

We should not forget that the original tree pro-
tection ordinance was passed with the leadership of 
Margaret Hoffman, and our own Dorothy Richter, 
who positioned herself between earth moving equip-

Heritage Tree Ordinance Wins Passage...­
­						      …cont’d from page 1

ment and the magnificent pecan tree on the grounds 
of the Hyde Park Fire Station, in the early 1980’s. 
After a false start last year resulted in a city staff-de-
veloped proposal that would have actually weakened 
current protections, Leffingwell led the Council in 
abandoning that attempt and creating a new work-
ing group of stakeholders to work on a new, better 
draft. This new draft was then reviewed and strength-
ened by a number of citizen boards and commissions, 
most notably the Urban Forestry Board, Environmen-
tal Board and Planning Commission.

Starting with the full set of these recommen-
dations from these citizen bodies, and still another 
staff-developed draft ordinance, Council members 
made several amendments, each strengthening the 
proposal:

—Council member Chris Riley successfully 
moved to extend crucial protections to multi-stemmed 
trees and all Austin oak trees with greater than 24-
inch diameter trunks. Riley also added a provision 
authorizing city staff and the Urban Forestry Board 
to expand the list of protected species in the new or-
dinance. (Trees of all species with trunk diameters 
greater than 19 inches have some protection under the 
city’s current ordinance. The new Heritage Tree Or-
dinance extends greater protection to a list of native 
Texas and adapted species including all oak variet-
ies, pecan, Texas madrone, bigtooth maple, Texas ash, 
bald cyprus, American elm, cedar elm, Arizona wal-
nut and eastern black walnut.)
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OPEN HOUSE December 9th, 5:30–7:30 (also January 30th, 9–12)
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The Local Historic 
District Corner
Writer’s note: This column will appear regularly while the 
Local Historic District project is underway. If you have 
any questions or concerns about local historic districts that 
you would like addressed, please get in touch: <lweidich@
mail2sevenseas.com> or 300-2228.

As our signature collection winds up 
and we move on to the City of Austin 

process, we want to recognize all those 
people who have supported the Hyde Park 
Local Historic District with their signatures of 
support. 

Robin Silberling, Hyde Park website and graphics 
maestro, has designed a Hyde Park Local Historic 
District emblem based on our famous stone gateway. 
These are being printed as window decals. The first 
100 support signers - the Hyde Park Local Historic 
District Founders - will receive decals that identify 
them as Founders; the remainder of signers will 
receive Supporter decals. 

To receive your Supporter decal, sign your 
Statement of Support and deliver it either to me, Lorre 
Weidlich, or to David Connor, HPNA President. Join 
us in securing the future of Hyde Park.

—	 Lorre Weidlich, Hyde Park Local 
Historic District Chair
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Hyde Park Handyman
Big or Small, We Do it All

PETE REED

20 Years Experience
Free Estimates
(512) 736-6539

What’s in a Local 
Historic District?
At its core, the proposed Hyde Park Local 

Historic District is about community.  
The tie that binds us together as a community 
is the history of Hyde Park, its architectural 
fabric and patterns.  The historic district 
calls us to the recognition that our common 
heritage is worth preserving;  to make a space 
within our individuality give to each other 
and those who come after us by supporting 
the creation of the district.

I am fortunate to understand the proposed local 
historic district  from the perspective of having spent 
the past 4 years volunteering with development and 
historic preservation efforts in Hyde Park. Working 
with neighbors, developers and Austin’s Historic 
Landmark Commission process brings me to the 
thoughts I share here.

Recent studies of architecture and urban living 
underscore how we create the built environment, and 
then the buildings themselves shape us and affect our 
creativity, our individualism, our neighborliness. 

Huff Was Right!  Many of us it were attracted 
to Hyde Park by the old houses and the promise 
of a real neighborhood.  Since 1891, Hyde Park has 
sheltered Austinians with collars both blue and white.  
It has been the home of seamstresses, bookkeepers, 
clerks, printers, artists, artisans, writers, professors 
and professionals. Generations of children have 
grown up here with their names known to the 
neighbors. Passersby are greeted on the street from 
broad porches.  We wave or chat at the Fresh Plus, 
Avenue B Grocery, Julio’s, New World Deli, Quack’s, 
Shipe Park and as we bike or walk dogs.

The late Poet Laureate of Hyde Park, Albert 
Huffstickler, said it best:  

"Whether you are sitting in front of the bakery 
drinking coffee or walking the evening or standing on 
your front porch watching the night come in, you’re 
surrounded by this deep sense of place, of being in a 
neighborhood, of being spoken to, recognized when 
you walk down the street, of meeting faces that lack 
that closed city look that is part of so many areas 
as crime and distrust grow.  People still recognize 
and greet each other here and give each other the 
benefit of the doubt because we’re all part of the 
neighborhood.  You can’t put a price on that, not in 
these times."

The sense of community we enjoy is rare and 
sought after. In his book Outliers, Malcom Gladwell 
reports a study of the small town of Roseto, 
Pennsylvania, which defies the conventional medical 

Continued on page 10
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Crime Report
             by Carol Welder

I attended the APD Commander’s Forum on Feb-
ruary 2nd along with several other Hyde Park 

neighbors. Council Member Sheryl Cole was in at-
tendance to address the group regarding low income 
housing. After her presentation, she stayed and lis-
tened to concerns about recent break-ins. As always, 
the police tell us to stay alert, call in any suspicious 
person and/or activity, and lock our doors and win-
dows. There continues to be the problem with tires 
being slashed. This is a very costly crime of opportu-
nity, so if there is any place to park your car besides 
on the street, I would encourage you to do it. Some 
tips to protecting your vehicle from a break-in are: 
Lock your car; Park in a well-lighted area; Don’t leave 
valuables or accessory cords in plain view; Don’t 
leave mail in your car; Lock your glove box and keep 
garage door openers with you; Don’t have identifying 
information on your keys; and Be aware of who might 
be watching if you hide something under your seat or 
in your trunk. To prevent vehicle theft, you may want 
to check into options such as kill switches, wheel, tire 
and hood locks, and alarm systems. This will also 
save you money on your insurance plan.

There has been an increase in residential 
burglaries, especially in the Allandale neighborhood. 
Someone asked about off-duty officers being hired 
to patrol neighborhoods. This may be an option 
and worth looking into. The Constable’s Office and 
the Travis County Sheriff’s Department could be a 
source, if our neighborhood association is interested.  
The Austin Police Department will come out and 
assess your home on how secure it is. Some tips for 
protecting your home against burglary are: Don’t tell 
anyone that you do not know well that you will be 
out of town; Check references on service people who 
come to your house; Make your house look occupied; 
Don’t hide your keys outside; Know who is at the 
door before opening; Children should not open the 
door by themselves; Keep doors, gates and windows 
locked; Have your house well-lit; Keep shrubbery 
to a minimum around doors and windows so as not 
to provide cover; and Secure doors with at least a 3” 
screw in the door frame and with a Charley bar and 
pin on sliding glass doors.

These are all good ideas, but it’s up to each 
of us to make sure that we have done everything 
possible to protect ourselves and our families. The 
police need our help. We are the eyes and ears of the 
neighborhood. Officer Kelly LaHood, Hyde Park’s 
District Representative, asks that we call 311 or 911 
to report any suspicious person or activity. There 
have been door-to- door salesmen coming around 
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FREE
Check Engine Light 

Diagnostic Code

off

SAVE $85
(some restriction may apply)

10%
Parts & Labor 

for new customers
on all repairs

*These Coupons  May Only Be Used One At A Time

www.revolutionmotors.com

service@revolutionmotors.com
OR

For Bookings

(some restriction may apply)

512.453.5050

Specializing
and repairs

in the maintenance

for your European Car

lately and some neighbors think they could be casing 
properties for a later break-in. If you suspect this, 
call 911 and please get a description of the person, a 
license plate number, the color of the vehicle or any 
other information that might be helpful. Also some 
neighbors have put up No Solicitation signs, and have 
found them helpful. Another idea, for those who live 
on the alleyways, is to post a No Trespassing sign 
on your fence or gate. If someone is caught on your 
property, a posted sign could help send them to jail. If 
you have any questions or concerns, call Officer Kelly 
LaHood at 974-5833 or email her at <Kelly.lahood@
ci.austin.tx.us>.

Neighborhood Involvement is the first defense. 
We know what goes on in Hyde Park and what is 
out of the ordinary. You can help the police save 
time, money and energy by watching and reporting 
unusual activity. Trust your instinct.  Have a 
wonderful spring and remember to keep your yard 
tools, sheds, garages and gates locked. It’s the crimes 
of opportunity that happen most. 

Eco-Lawn to Neighbors: Howdy!

Dear Neighbors,

I am grateful for this opportunity to introduce myself and my 
business to you. My name is Gary White, and I own a company 
called Austin Eco-Lawn. Austin Eco-Lawn offers standard lawn 
care services, such as cutting grass, trimming, edging and clean-
up. What sets us apart is that we do it all with only manual, 
human-powered tools. We don’t use gasoline or electric mowers, 
line trimmers or noisy blowers. Instead, we use high-quality reel 
mowers, rotary edgers, shears and brooms to groom your lawn 
with virtually no noise and no impact to the environment. Austin 
Eco-Lawn’s commitment is to people. Our customers, employees and 
neighbors all benefit greatly from our way of doing things. From 
reduced noise and zero pollution to composting yard trimmings, 
Austin Eco-Lawn makes your neighborhood a better environment.

—	 Gary White, Owner, 	
General Manager, 	
Austin Eco-Lawn	
512-563-1283	
<gary@austinecolawn.com>	
<www.austinecolawn.com>

Letters Dept.

—	 Carol Welder, Chair, HPNA 	
Crime and Safety Committee	
<cjwelder@msn.com> 459-6205
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Design/Build Services
Custom Homes Remodels Room Additions

You love your home and love the location, but

want a fresh look or a little extra space

At Vogel Construction Services, our goal is to take the frustrations and
complications of home improvement off your hands, and ensure a smooth
process from start to finish.  We’ve been in the construction industry for

10 years, and piecing it all together is what we do best.

Currently working in the Hyde Park area

References available

Honest, Dependable, Professional

2-Year warranty on all services

Estimates are always free

Eric Vogel

ericvogel@vogelcs.com
(512) 653-8147

www.vogelcs.com

Mo
Cou

4300 Avenue C

512-323-2302

kathie.mciver@gmail.com

Monday night automatic
 writing group

www.newmoon-tx.com

Psychotherapy

Intuitive Guidance

EMDR

Reiki

Past Life Regression

— Mayor Pro Tem Mike Martinez saw to it that 
every attempt by Austin Energy to carve out exemp-
tions for itself from the Heritage Tree Ordinance 
protections was removed from the proposal before 
passage.

— Council member Laura Morrison plugged a 
vaguely worded potential major loophole in the staff 
draft with a verifiable standard that ties proposed re-
movals to the “maximum provision of ecological 
services.”

— Council member Randi Shade took Morrison’s 
proposal a step further and added consideration of a 
tree’s cultural or historic value in weighing requests 
for removal. This provision could prove pivotal in his-
toric Hyde Park.

— Council member (and Hyde Park resident) Bill 
Spelman added a provision requiring monthly reports 
of Heritage tree removal activity by the City Arborist 
to the Urban Forestry Board.

— Council member Sheryl Cole joined in unani-
mous passage of the amended measure.

This unanimous action would not have been pos-
sible without the strong involvement of scores of 
Hyde Park neighbors who wrote letters and attend-
ed meetings in support of stronger protections. The 
Hyde Park Neighborhood Association and Aus-
tin Neighborhoods Council adopted resolutions in 
support of stronger protections and worked with 
representatives of other groups including Save Our 
Springs Alliance, Greater Edwards Aquifer Alliance 
and Austin Sierra Club.

Success has many mothers and fathers, but the 
ordinance benefitted from the leadership of citizen 
board and commission members who deserve special 
mention:

—Urban Forestry Board chair Keith Babberney 
and members Shannon Halley and Peggy Maceo, who 
held a special meeting to go line by line through the 
proposal and offered detailed recommendations for 
improvement based on their unique perspective and 
expertise;

—Environmental Board Chair and North Univer-
sity neighbor Mary Gay Maxwell, who personally 
chaired a subcommittee of the board that held sever-
al meetings, calling on the expertise and input of all 
the stakeholders to understand the key environmental 
factors at work in the observation that Austin’s tree 
canopy can be preserved but can never replaced.

—Planning Commission Chair Dave Sullivan, 
subcommittee chair Jay Reddy and member Danette 
Chimenti. It was Chimenti whose detailed work on 
the ordinance in the Planning Commission led to her 
successful motion to recommend significantly stron-

Heritage Ordinance Wins...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 3
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ger protections in the ordinance, including a public 
process that would have brought greater citizen over-
sight to the process.

As did virtually every board and commission who 
reviewed the measure, the Planning Commission rec-
ognized the need for much stronger enforcement of 
both the new Heritage Tree ordinance and the cur-
rent one. The full practical effect of these measures, 
both now under review and already adopted, will be 
clearer as the Codes and Ordinances Committee of 
the Planning Commission continues the important 
reworking these provisions for later recommenda-
tions to Council. While the ordinance left out much 
of the greater citizen oversight for which we advocat-
ed, and still provides appeal rights to those who want 
to remove trees but none to those who want to pre-
serve them, it is a definite step in the right direction 
and sends a clear signal that Austin wants these trees 
protected. We will of course need to stay vigilant to 
protect the trees of Hyde Park, but we have the clear, 
unanimous sentiment of the Mayor and City Council 
to help us continue fighting to save them.

—	 John Paul Moore, Chair, HPNA 
Tree Preservation Committe
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wisdom that human longevity is mostly in our genes. 
The heart attack rate in Roseto was roughly half that 
of the United States.  The death rate from all causes 
was 30 to 35 percent lower.  After eliminating all other 
variables, scientists concluded Rosetan longevity was 
a product of their community life:  “...people walking 
up and down the streets, sitting on their porches 
talking to each other...”  

Diversity Preservation Zone.  Historic 
districts, as opposed to unfettered development, 
actually promote diversity.  Consider Fletcher Place 
Historic District in Indianapolis, which remains 30% 
more diverse than other neighborhoods in the same 
city by economics and race, as well as by renters and 
owner occupants.

Historic districts are consistently more diverse in 
terms of race, occupations, age and educational levels 
than other neighborhoods. The wide range of size, 
character, quality, style and price points of a historic 
district is the reason, according to Don Rypkema, 
author of The Economics of Historic Preservation.  

Hyde Park contains houses of many different time 
periods and styles (grand Victorians, bungalows, 
English cottages, small folk Victorians, post World 
War II homes), as well as apartments, condominiums, 
churches, commercial buildings, park and museum.  
It is possible to rent a studio apartment or to buy a 
4 bedroom home. Diverse housing stock attracts a 
diverse population.  

Cookie Cutter-Free Zone. The shortest path 
to cookie cutter sameness would be to leave Hyde 
Park without a historic district and subject to the 
winds of economic fate.  Unprotected, Hyde Park 
could quickly assume the monotony of the suburbs, 
subject to the whim of the highest bidder and the 
latest fad.

Hyde Park’s design standards recognize that 
change will happen.  They guide the inevitable 
change within the historic context of Hyde Park, 
honoring the patterns that have built this sense of 
community.   

As design standards go, those proposed for the 
Hyde Park Local Historic District are not actually 
particularly strict.  They focus on maintaining our 
historic peaked roofs, livable front porches, sidewalks 
and trees.  The standards apply only to the exterior 
of buildings, and primarily seek to preserve the 
streetscape -- the way the building looks as it faces an 
adjacent street.

They also encourage green building.  The City 
of Austin’s ordinance provides financial incentives 
to encourage maintenance and remodeling of both 
residential and commercial structures through city 
property tax abatements.   

What’s in a LHD?...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 5

Continued on page 12
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The Unsung Heroes of Survival. The 
beautiful old buildings you see every day have 
survived through the cycles of development boom 
and bust through the efforts of volunteer neighbors 
under the umbrella of the Hyde Park Neighborhood 
Association, founded in 1974 for the very purpose of 
protecting these old buildings.  

Those who labor today to prevent the destruction 
of our neighborhood have joined the efforts of many 
who have come before, investing thousands of 
hours of their lives protecting Hyde Park through 
research and education, attending countless hearings, 
committee and developer meetings and discussions.  
Many have given generously of their time and 
talents in years of staffing Historic Homes Tours and 
raising money to keep our neighborhood strong.  Still 
more have been good stewards of their old houses, 
restoring and maintaining them for the enjoyment 
and inspiration of the future.

Your Challenge:  As development pressure 
grows, it is no longer feasible to protect Hyde Park’s 
houses one at a time at the expense of our greatest 
resource, the energy of our people.

Each neighbor within the district now faces the 
ultimate question of community:

Can you find time and space in your busy 
life to consider the proposal for the creation 
of the Hyde Park Local Historic District?

It matters. If you can answer yes, sign the 
Statement of Support now.

—	 Catherine Moore

For more information, forms or to arrange pickup of 
your signed form contact:
David Conner at <daypaycon@yahoo.com> or 627-0813
Lorre Weidlich at <lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com> or 	
300-2228

What’s in a LHD?...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 10

Letters Dept.
Blowers: From Bad to Verse?

Dear Editor, 

Here’s my take on the blower non-controversy: 

It was the power blowers they wanted to kill,

Brought conversations about cats to a complete standstill.

They did it by striking some poses,

While holding their noses,

Now plan on changing “Hyde Park” to “Ol’ Grannyville!”

—	 Eugene Cuny, 	
4109 Ave. H
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Lucien, Stirling and Gray  
Advisory Group, Inc. 

THE FINANCIAL WORLD HAS 
CHANGED...

Your personal situation has been impacted and the 
need for a new plan of action has become a  

high priority. 

Now, more than ever, you need prudent and timely 
advice from an independent financial advisor who 

works for you . 

Give us a call or visit our website.    

4005 Guadalupe · Austin, TX  78751 
(512) 458-2517 

www.lsggroup.com 

“Smart Decisions About Serious Money” Located in the Historic John Rutledge House 

In Hyde Park since 1992 
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GWYNDOWSGWYNDOWS
Window Cleaning

WOMEN OWNED
AND OPERATED

*Commercial and Residential
*Highest Quality

*Excellent Customer Service
*Fully Insured
*AFFORDABLE

*FREE ESTIMATES!

444-1954 • www.Gwyndows.com

Mention this ad for15 %
OFF

Working Hands 
Construction

Minor to Moderate Repairs and Remodeling
Decks, Fences and Custom Woodwork

Pain-in-the-Neck Problems Solved
Friendly, Affordable, Hyde Park Based

Call Matthew Young 419-7650

HPNA Meeting Minutes: 
February 1, 2010
President David Conner introduced the first speak-

er, who asked that we consider voting for Olga 
Seelig, Democrat, for Judge of the Travis County 
Court at Law 3. To find out more about her candidacy, 
go to <www.OlgaSeelig.com>.

Next, David introduced City Councilman Chris Ri-
ley, who asked questions of the audience about their 
desires for redevelopment of Airport Boulevard from 
I-35 to Lamar Blvd. He wants to present the desires of 
our neighborhood as the Comprehensive Plan for Aus-
tin moves forward. His goals are to orient it toward 
becoming a more pleasant place. He said it is difficult to 
redevelop along corridors due to present zoning regula-
tions that are based on use of buildings. He is interested 
in considering Form-Based Codes which would focus on 
the shape of the built environment instead of the use. This 
approach could make the area more pedestrian-friendly. 
Doris Coward expressed concern that walking to Airport 
Blvd. is not presently safe. Karen McGraw expressed con-
cern that the infrastructure on Airport needs attention 
and funding, expecially since the train runs parallel to it. 
Chris reminded all that his office is open to us by email or 
a personal visit from 2 to 4 PM on Fridays.

John Paul Moore announced the Heritage Tree Or-
dinance will be discussed by City Council on Thursday, 
February 4, at 6PM. He encouraged all neighbors to sup-
port the proposed ordinance.

Constable Bruce Elfant reminded all that the consti-
tutionally mandated national census will occur April 1 as 
it does every ten years. There will be only ten questions 
this year, and the information gathered will only be used 
for census purposes. Census results will determine how 
400 billion dollars is spent and for possible redistricting. 
Please respond to the census forms and be counted.

David introduced neighbor Michelle Lee who is the 
new Chairman of the Sidewalk Committee. She asked 
for input from all about the needed improvements. She 
believes we need better sidewalks to provide a place for 
healthy exercise. Her email is listed in the Pecan Press.

Neighbor Mark Fishman reminded all of It’s My 
Park! Day on March 6. There will be a committee meet-
ing on Saturday, February 6.

Neighbor Catherine Moore announced that the pow-
er poles on 38th Street are being rented to Cellular phone 
companies for the installation of their arrays. If this con-
tinues to be allowed, they may be everywhere soon. The 
Board of Adjustment is fighting this decision. She also in-
formed all that the Hyde Park United Methodist Church 
will be closing on June 1, 2010. The Methodist District 
will determine the future use of the building.

David announced that the Development Review 
Committee will meet at 6:30 PM, February 3, to review 
the David Weekley designs for homes at 4400 and 4402 
Avenue F. Meeting was adjourned at 8:35 PM.

—	 Sally Robey, HPNA Co-Secretary	
<hotelrobey@aol.com>
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1000 E 41st St
Austin, TX 78751
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Joe Zakes

Residential Remodeling
From Additions to Repairs

apcaustin.com

Insured

TEXAS LAWN SERVICES
Full Service Lawn Care

Mowing, Installs, Tree Trimming
Tree Installations
Commercial/Residential
512  810  9488
texaslawnservices@gmail.com
www.austintxlawns.com

Trowel & Error!
On April 3, from 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., 

Mayfield Park will once again host 
Trowel & Error, the Spring event that 
annually attracts gardeners from all over 
Central Texas to hear experts give time-
tested tips for beautiful gardens. Although 
the lectures begin at 10:00, the event “opens” 
at 9:30 for those early birds who want to 
purchase Mayfield’s hard-to-find heirloom 
bulbs and perennials for your April garden 
and to stroll its garden paths in early morning 
peacefulness.

Sponsored by Friends of the Parks of Austin, 
Trowel & Error will feature Cindy Arredondo, succu-
lent specialist, discussing Gardening in an Arid Jungle, 
Carolyn Williams, master gardener, who will lecture 
on Repeat Bloomers for Months of Color, and Amy Crow-
ell, landscape designer and author, whose topic is 
From Container Vegetables to Perennial Edibles: How to 
Grow Food in Small Spaces.

Not to be missed will be the legendary raffle of 
“garden goodies”. Everyone goes home a winner! It’s 
a wonderful way — rain or shine — to spend a morn-
ing learning how to add color into your landscape 
while relaxing among gregarious peafowl, towering 
palms, flowering trees, and ponds filled with lilies….
and for only a $5.00 donation!! 

For more information contact <neenok@aol.com>, 
(512) 453-7074 or <mayfieldpark.org>. 

Yielding
Standing in the middle of Hyde Park’s
traffic circle, a slide show
speeds past, houses undone, redone
for homes’ tours, new paint inside and
out, new foliage, summers brown,
springs brilliant, swirling memories
of bakeries and chilies, a scorched
vegetarian eatery, undone, redone,
phone lines once buzzing await
the few lingering notes while on every
corner electronic calls of animals,
classical music, and odd laughter
alert us to our social popularity, or
the sadly missed call, easily redone,
all done, the years, like so much confetti,
fall upon us, bits of sorrow,
bits of progress, bits of celebrated joy

—	 Nancy Taylor Day	
December 20, 2009

Hyde Park Poets
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HybridRealtor@Stanberry.com
Also check out jeffbakerart.biz

Hyde Park Home Owner & Neighborhood Realtor

Jeff Baker  512 619-7421 ABOR, REALTOR®
Former State Licensed Appraiser
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floodlines 2010 – the 
final performance!  
Call For Performers!

Sunday, April 11, 2010 will be the final performance 
of floodlines, Hyde Park’s unique once-a-year-

for-seven-years site specific performance installation 
conceived and directed by Jaclyn Pryor.

Many of you are already familiar with floodlines 
‘sightings’ over the years – sunbathers at the Shipe 
House, the ‘running of the brides’ at HP Presbyteri-
an Church, the lemonade stand on Avenue B – now is 
your chance to participate in the final performance! 
All ages welcome and no experience needed, but you 
need to be available for:

• One, 3-hour Rehearsal, between March 26-April 9, 
2010;

• the floodlines Dress Rehearsal, Saturday, April 
10, 2010, 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.; and

• the floodlines Performance, Sunday, April 11, 
2010, 12:00-4:30 p.m. 
To learn more, please attend the Actor Information 

Meeting, Wednesday, March 3, 6:00-7:00 p.m., New 
World Deli, 4101 Guadalupe and/or email Maris-
sa Flores, Stage Manager, <mailto:marisflor59@gmail.
com>

If you’d like to learn about our floodlines 2010 
“Adopt A Vignette” program, please contact Ann S. 
Graham, Hyde Parker and floodlines Production 
Coordinator (2007, 2008, 2009, 2010) at <mailto:anns-
graham@gmail.com> or 512 914 8096.

Tickets for the final performance of floodlines 
will go on sale on March 8th at <www.nowplayin-
gaustin.com>. 36 seats are available at $33@.

floodlines is funded and supported in part by 
the City of Austin through the Cultural Arts Division 
and by a grant from the Texas Commission on the 
Arts and an award from the National Endowment for 
the Arts, which believes that a great nation deserves 
great art. Gratitude to Greater Austin Creative Alli-
ance, our fiscal sponsor.

—	 Ann S. Graham, (512) 914-8096	
<annsgraham@gmail.com>

photo by Blake Gordon
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www.227turkeydrive.com

Nature+Architecture=Living In Art

300’ Pedernales River Frontage
227 Turkey Drive • Dripping Springs 78620
FOR SALE mls 4389019 $1,200,000 PRIME CENTRAL EAST

COMMERCIAL ACRE
• mixed-use site
• owner will build to suit
• mls 9121590

www.anchoraustin.com

FOR SALE or LEASE

2027 Anchor Lane

jackalope ranch

1306 Harriet Court    $269,000
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City Plumbing Company
35 YEARS EXPERIENCE
453-1115

Sewer and Water Heater Replacement 
Slab Leaks • Gas Leaks 

Sewer and Drain Cleaning Service 
Repairs • Re-pipes • Remodels

ALL YOUR PLUMBING NEEDS

It’s My Park! Day...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 1

Project Leader, at <Alison@alisonyoungdesign.com> 
or Mark L Fishman, Hyde Park Neighborhood Associ-
ation’s Shipe Park Committee Chair at <mlfishman@
gmail.com> or (512) 656-5505. They will be happy to 
sign you up.
FREE T-SHIRTS

All volunteers who are pre-registered will get a 
free T-shirt, so be sure to register early and indicate 
your size.
CREW LEADERS NEEDED

In addition to general worker bees, organizers 
are looking for people willing to serve as crew lead-
ers for activities including: sign-in & refreshments 
table, creek clean-up, plant maintenance/removal, 
spreading mulch, etc. Send Alison an e-mail if you are 
interested in serving as the leader of one of these ac-
tivities on the day of the event.

—	 Betsy Clubine

Chamber Music  
in Hyde Park

Musique de Printemps:  What better way 
to enjoy chamber music than in the 

intimate ambiance for which it was written -- 
a gracious historic home?  

A house concert featuring chamber music by 
French composers for flute, harp, and viola will be 
presented in Hyde Park on Saturday, March 27, at 8 
pm. The fitting Ode to Spring will be performed by 
women: violist Martha Carapetyan, flautist Barbara 
Mahler, and harpist Elaine Barber. 

Call 345-3399 or email <ACEnsemble@sbcglob-
al.net> for tickets, reservations, and information.  
Seating is limited, so reserve early!  Address and di-
rections will be given at the time that reservations 
are made. Find out more about the Austin Chamber 
Ensemble’s 24th season at <www.austinchamberen-
semble.com>.
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4311 Avenue F - Just listed, 3 bedrooms, 2
baths,  updated kitchen, formal living and
dining, large master could be family room;
English cottage garden with rear deck and
separate studio. Coming soon!

508 Texas Ave - Coming soon - not yet in
MLS two bedroom, one bath, 1433sf charming
brick storybook Tudor style brick house at the
corner of Texas and Liberty Streets. Four
blocks to Lee Elementary $429,000

3911 Duval Street Updated bungalow with 3
bedrooms, 2 baths and detached studio.  Wood
floors, modern island kitchen, close to Hyde
Park amenities. Coming soon!

Vintage Properties Available

Lin Team
Old Austin Realtor®

Helping people save old Austin, 
one house at a time....

512-472-1930  lteam@austin.rr.com
www.TheKinneyCompany.com

826 Harris Avenue - SOLD - Charm,
character and convenience - all in this
updated, energy efficient 1939 traditional
home with formal living and dining, large
kitchen & breakfast room, 1 bedrm & bath
downstairs; 3 beds, playroom and bath up; 2-

car gar.  8 blocks to UT, 1 to Lee Elementary
$591,862
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The Triangle

sunstoneyoga.comsunstoneyoga.com
4616 Triangle Ave #406 Austin, Texas 78751 ● 512.287.7047 x111

NOW
OPEN

www.edwardjones.com Member SIPC

HAPPY NEW YEAR!
Start the new year by setting up a complimentary portfolio review.
Call today. 
Judith S Girard
Financial Advisor
.

4101 Guadalupe Street
Suite 600
Austin, TX 78751
512-323-0060

Becoming Texas
When the seas receded
left pressed stone and crevasses
left hillocks and crags
left stretches of marsh
and sand, ecru and tan,
plains ironed at their seams
onto sky, a crisp horizon,
a few real mountains
buttoning the western edge
to heaven and fierce storms,
after all that we washed ashore
from the very sea that had
abandoned the land,
we came by boat from the
southeast, discovered this land,
trod on foot from the north
rode horseback from the south
we came along rutted paths
along iron rails from the east
we discovered and roamed
and stuck like hooked seedpods
beaten paths became lost
and the sky made promises
as the sea before had made
promises of life and hope
and infinite space

—	 Nancy Taylor Day	
February 11, 2010

Agent
I love to watch the morning come awake
(that’s iambus) sitting in front of the
coffee house on my bench happily observing
the bustle–now that I’m not part of it:
the women so fresh, the men so determined,
the sparrows who nest in the eaves so
pert and eager.  I take it all in.
I am the timeless observer, sent here
to record and pass on the complexities
of this planet’s culture, charged not
to interfere.  I sip my coffee, light
a cigarette, write it all down.  I’m
not in a hurry but I’m aware of time.  I
want the record complete when they beam me up.

—	 Albert Huffstickler	
Quack’s, June 8, 2000

Hyde Park Poets
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HybridRealtor@Stanberry.com
 Hyde Park Resident & Neighborhood REALTOR®

Jeff  Baker   619-7421
ABOR, REALTOR®,  Former State Licensed Appraiser   

Address: 3512 Clarkson Ave
Listed For: $183,000
CENTRAL AUSTIN AT A BARGAIN PRICE, Cute 2/1 home on private tree covered 
lot that backs to a creek. Close to downtown, UT, the new  Mueller district with 
it’s extensive hike and bike trail system and new retail development, and an 
amazing collection of local restaurants.  Well maintained and updated and 
features hardwood fl ooring and central heat and air conditioning.

Address: 1912 Antone Street
$2400/month
Available 2/01/10. Amazing home in the Mueller development. It is the 
Meritage model home and has never been occupied other than for use as the 
builder’s offi  ce. It’s a 4bed/2.5 2345sf home with the best of everything. It has a 
two car garage and there is a two car max at this residence. 

Address: 1200 Norwood Road
Listed For: $209,000
Cute 2/1 home (1426 sf) on a huge tree-covered .28 acre lot. Just north of Airport 
Blvd and adjoining the Mueller development hike and bike trail. (trail actually 
enters neighborhood via an easement on the west edge of the property)  Close to 
everything, great investment potential, and at a bargain price.    

Address: 4102 Peck Avenue
Listed For: $399,000
Stylish remodel across from Hancock Golf Course.  Features include NEW 
electrical and plumbing/roof/siding with insulated exterior and most interior 
walls/energy effi  cient low-E Pella windows/slab granite counters in kitchen and 
baths/wood fl oors throughout/stainless appliances/HVAC system. 

Address: 113 West 33rd Street
Listed For: $775,000
Classic Aldridge Place estate. 3081sf 4 or 5 bedroom/3 bath main house and 
236 sf garage apt. Traditional brick construction, slate roof, original long leaf 
pine wood trim, beautiful hardwoods, amazing period tile work, stunning 
master bath, and antique lighting. 

SOLD

SOLD

Address: 506 Texas Avenue
Listed For: $650,000
One of the great historic homes in Austin is now available.  This 1914 grand 
estate features a .37 acre lot, 3252 sf main house and 482 sf guest house.  
Original stained wood trim, high open ceilings, period detailing & hardware, 
amazing wood fl ooring, & a classic front porch overlooking one of the best 
streets in Austin.

SOLD

 

www.506TexasAve.com

FOR SALE

 

FOR RENT

FOR SALE

www.Hancockview.com

1200Norwood.com

www.33StClassic.com




